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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

Stayner Water Supply at Capacity  

New Building Permits on Hold 

 

CLEARVIEW, ON March 14, 2023– The Township of Clearview wishes to notify all 

landowners within the Stayner settlement area that the Stayner municipal drinking 

water supply has reached its current available capacity. On Friday, March 10, 2023, the 

remaining available water units were allocated through Building Permit issuance. 

Section 2.3 in the Township’s Zoning By-law requires properties within full municipal 

service areas to be serviced with water and wastewater infrastructure to build upon 

them. In this regard, 'serviced’ means having both pipes in the ground and treatment 

capacity available relative to the needs of the land use. As of March 13th, Clearview 

Township will not be issuing permits for any structure in Stayner that requires NEW 

water capacity. This does not apply to final approved subdivisions or properties that 

have already secured water allocation through an agreement with Clearview. 

Residents are assured that the safety of the Stayner drinking water supply is not 

affected. This measure is being put in place to ensure that the integrity of the system 

will not be compromised.  

The Township is working with the development community and the province toward a 

financing solution for the shovel-ready project that will bring additional water capacity 

to Stayner.   
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For more information, please contact:  

John Ferguson 
CAO, Clearview Township  
(705) 428-6230 ext. 228 
jferguson@clearview.ca 

Mike Rawn, C.E.T. 
Director of Public Works 
(705) 428-6230 ext. 243 

mrawn@clearview.ca  
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